



TABLELANDS REGIONAL COUNCIL

File Ref:

COM-LLE-LAW

Admin Ref: T'OB:CC

Mr Tim O'Brien 4043 4320

24 July 2008

Dr M Legosz Director Research & Prevention Crime & Misconduct Commission GPO Box 3123 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Mr Legosz

REVIEW OF QUEENSLANDS OFF-ROAD MOTORBIKE NOISE LAWS

Reference is made to your letter dated 26 June 2008, requesting Council's input into the review of Queensland's off-road motorbike noise laws.

Please be advised that Council Officers have reviewed the issues paper and wish to provide the following comments regarding your review.

- Council receives regular complaints regarding noisy off-road motorbikes across the Council area at an average of two complaints per month
- All complaints regarding motorbike noise off roads are referred to the Queensland Police Service
- Any complaints that indicate the motorbikes are paying for use of the properties are referred to the Council's Planning Officers
- Council's Local Laws do not cover the riding of motorbikes off-road as there is a State Law that covers this complaint situation and new model Local Laws being prepared by the State will not cover any existing State Law requirements.

The above comments are provided for your information and if you require any further detailed information, please contact the undersigned at your convenience.

Yours faithfully,

TIM O'BRIEN MANAGER

HEALTH & ENVIRONMENT

Atherton Office PO Box 573 ATHERTON QLD 4883 Eacham Office PO Box 3 MALANDA QLD 4885 Herberton Office PO Box 41 HERBERTON QLD 4887 Mareeba Office PO Box 154 MAREEBA QLD 4880

PH: 07 4091 0700 FAX: 07 4091 4300 PH: 07 4096 5311 FAX: 07 4096 5086

PH: 07 4096 2244 FAX: 07 4096 2689 PH: 07 4030 3900 FAX: 07 4092 3323

Email: <u>info@trc.qld.gov.au</u> Website: <u>www.trc.qld.gov.au</u>

P:\005 - Tim\2008\CORRESPONDENCE\July 2008\Off Road Motorbike noise laws.doc